

Two Rock Union School District

5001 Spring Hill Road • Petaluma, CA • 94952 Phone: (707) 762-6617 • Fax: (707) 762-1923 www.trusd.org

July 31, 2024

Dear Parents,

Two Rock Elementary School will continue to have Champions as our after school care provider for all grades (TK-6th). As mentioned in the May 2024 Parent Newsletter, there will be a change in fees for families accessing after school child care due to the State of California ending COVID funding for these programs. For families who qualify for the National School Lunch Program's free and reduced-price meals, there will be no cost. To date, Champions is still awaiting licensing from the State of California, which has prohibited Two Rock from sharing a fee schedule with their families. However, to begin the school year, Two Rock will offset some of the costs for child care. Each child in:

- o Grades K-6: 1-2 days per week will pay \$40.00
- o Grades K-6: 3-5 day per week will pay \$75.00
- o TK students will not have a fee in the 2024 -2025 school year

For families looking for assistance with offsetting child care expenses, we would like to share some resources with you. Sonoma County 4Cs is a local non-profit organization with resources to assist families with child care costs. Once the state issues licensing, students of military connected families will be able apply for the Coast Guard Child Care Subsidy Program for fee assistance at MCCYN Fee Assistance.

Sincerely,

Stephen Owens

Superintendent/Principal

Two Rock Union School District